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“Together we are better” 

Weekly Update : Knaphill Junior School                                   Friday 20th January 

Reading 
We appreciate all the support parents are giving at home with reading. We 

know how important it is and would like to remind parents of some ways we 
think we could get more children reading more regularly! An extra 1.8 million 

words come in handy across all of the curriculum!  
 

Suggested ways of getting reluctant readers to read 
 

Our recommended reading lists can also come in handy for finding those ‘next’ 
books.  

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

A word from Mrs Harrison:   

It has certainly been a very busy week here at Knaphill. Read all about the beginning of our week with our 
online safety workshops for parents, children and staff. Miiss Fini and Mrs Shaw  attended this term’s gover-
nors meeting on Wednesday evening and presented the school’s development in both writing and maths. Mrs 
Harbridge and I have been working closely together with parents and governors to decide on our values for 
both school.s. We will now move forwards and gain the opinions of staff and children. Once completed, we will 
share the values chosen by you all in a ‘grand unveiling!’ As I have worked closely alongside several of our chil-
dren and families this week, it is clear that we must show compassion and kindness in all our thoughts and ac-

tions. That small word of encouragement or thoughtfulness really can make a positive difference. 

Have a great weekend and week ahead. The sun is finally shining. 

TTRS  
This tournaments 
winners are: 6A, 5F, 
4R & 3J. Well done!  

 
The next round is 
jumbled classes as 

seen here—Good luck! 

House Points 

1st: Windsor—152 

2nd:  Attenborough—142 
3rd: Farah—138 
4th: Rowling—131 

Attendance Cup. 
 

 This weeks winners: 

6H   100%  

 
The runners up:  

4B 99.6% Spring Total 298 349 293 267 

Online Safety  
On Monday, we were fortunate to have workshops from Sharon Girling OBE to 
talk to parents and the children about how to keep safe online.  When talking 
to the parents, Sharon made them aware of how to keep their children safe 
using settings on devices, trends and current apps that are being used by 
young people and how to have conversations with their young people about 
staying safe online.   

If you wanted to come but couldn't make it, have a think about the below to help with keeping your children 
safe online. 

 Make a set of family rules.  E.g. How long they can be on devices.  What they are allowed access to. An 
evening of no devices for anyone in the family.   

 Talk to your child about the dangers and let them know who they can talk to if they are worried about 
something they have seen.  

https://kfos.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Knaphill-Teachers-suggested-ways-of-getting-reluctant-readers-to-read.png
https://kfos.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Year-3-Knaphill.pdf
https://kfos.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Year-4-Knaphill.pdf
https://kfos.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Year-5-Knaphill.pdf
https://kfos.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Year-6-Knaphill.pdf
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Be internet SMART!  

Community  
Every week, we celebrate the children of our school and some of their successes 
in our ‘Achievement Assembly’. This week we were thrilled to share the success 

of Dolcie and Lottie in cheerleading.  
 

Amazingly, in their first cheerleading competition, they managed to finish 1st place 
in the FC Essentials 2023.  

 
We are incredibly proud of them and their achievements.  

 
Keep sharing with us the successes and achievements of our pupils in the com-

munity so we can continue to celebrate the diverse talent we have in our school.  



Spring Term Dates 

 
Tuesday 1st March – Owl Visit (KLS) 
Wednesday 2nd March – Owl Visit (KJS) 
Monday 28 February – Friday 4th March – World Book Week 
Tuesday 8th March – Friday 11th March – Year 6 Residential 
Friday 18th March – Year 4 Viking Day Workshop 
Tuesday 22nd March & Thursday 24th March—Parent’s Evening 
Friday 25th March – After School clubs finish 
Friday 25th March—Reception Mother’s Day Tea @ 2pm  
Monday 4th April – Monday 18th April – Easter Holidays 
 
Summer Term Dates 

Monday 9th May – Friday 13th May – Year 6 SATs 
Monday 9th May – Friday 13th May – Year 4 Bikeability 
Monday 16th May – Wednesday 18th May – Year 5 Residential 
Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June – Half Term 
Monday 6th June – Friday 10th June – KSI Phonics Screening check 
Friday 8th July – Inset Day 
Friday 22nd July– Last day of Summer Term 

Dates 2022-23 

All dates are kept up-to-date on the school website:  kfos.co.uk/news/calendar/  

 

Date Event  Year Group 

Friday 13th January Values-Based Education Working Party—2:00PM in The Hive 
Parents of all Year 

Groups 

Monday 16th January 
Online Safety Talk with Sharon Girling OBE —8:45 AM in 
Knaphill School Hall 

 Parents of all  Year 
Groups 

Monday 16th January Online Safety Workshop  All Year Groups 

Thursday 19th January 
Winston Churchill School’s Production at Rhoda McGaw  
Theatre 

Year 6  

Monday 23rd—Friday 27th 
January 

Bikeability Year 4  

Wednesday 25th January  
Parent Meeting about Stone Farm residential in 6S @ 
3:30PM 

Year 6 

Thursday 9th February Butser Farm trip Year 3 

Monday 13th—Friday 17th 
February 

Spring Half Term All Year Groups 

Monday 20th February INSET All Year Groups 

Monday 27th February — 
Friday 3rd March 

Book Week All Year Groups 

Tuesday 28th February — 
Friday 3rd March  

Stone Farm residential Year 6 

Thursday 2nd March World Book Day All Year Groups 

Wednesday 8th , Thurs-
day 9th & Friday 10th 

March 
Dog Trust Workshops All Year Groups 

Friday 17th March Red Nose Day All Year Groups 

Tuesday 21st March Viking Workshop Year 4 

Tuesday 21st March Parents’  Evening All Year Groups 

Thursday 23rd March Parents’  Evening All Year Groups 

Friday 24th March Stone Age Day  Year 3 

Wednesday 29th —Friday 
31st March 

Sayers Croft residential  Year 4 

Friday 31st March Last Day of Spring Term — 1:15pm finish All Year Groups 

Date PTA Events  
Wednesday 8th        
February 

Disco—Junior School 5:30—7:00 PM  

Friday 3rd March Bag2School collection  

Sunday 12th March Surrey Half Marathon  

Friday 17th March Mothers’ Day Pizza/ Cookie Kits sale  

https://kfos.co.uk/news/calendar/

